

21st November 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

## **National Tutoring Programme**

We are writing to inform you of an exciting opportunity for your child. Tonge Moor Primary Academy will be working in conjunction with The National Tutoring Programme (NTP) to provide a sustained response to the pandemic and to provide a longer-term contribution to closing the attainment gap in Reading, Writing and Mathematics.

We believe this will be an invaluable experience for your child and give them a chance to have a personalised and intensive tailored tutoring programme to consolidate learning needed for academic success.

In order to further support your child in achieving their full potential, we will be running daily tutoring sessions for selected Key Stage 2 children in small groups of 3-6 children.

These sessions will take place **every day for two weeks**. Sessions will run from 3.15-4.45pm Monday – Thursday and 3.15pm – 4pm on Fridays.

As part of the National Tutoring Programme (NTP) the Government has set up in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, schools receive some funding towards tutoring and Tonge Moor are paying the rest, therefore there is no cost to families. In return, we ask that your child commits to attending all five sessions each week for two weeks.

At this stage, I am asking for families who are interested to notify me by completing the following form by Friday 25<sup>th</sup> November (please click on the link below). I cannot at this stage tell you if a place will be available.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=9HCZKBFHYEyc7sUfs7BGjlSSPUcFvWFHmyMtbuGdl71UMk5FQkxCSkJaNlUyUDJBQ0paOFNDN080UC4u

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Miss L Jennings Assistant Head of Years 5&6







